Optimist Club of Herndon, VA Board Meeting

Herndon Police Department (HPD) Community Room
Tuesday, January 14, 2014

Attendees – Board Members:

· Alicia Amico, Sports League Director – HOYC 

· Eric Cooksey, Sports League Director – HOYTB

· Jim Emery, Sports League Director – HRYFH

· John DeYoung, Sports League Director – HRYL 

· Jasmine Faubert, Secretary/Treasurer 

· Nichole Lopes, Sports League Director – HORFC 

· Mike Moore, Civic Programs Director

· Tyrone Paige, Sports League Director – HOYHB 

· James Passmore, President

· Terry Petty, Sports League Director – HOYF 

· Sheri Zimmerman, Sports League Director – HOYB 
Attendees – Other:

· Mark Hughes, HRYL Commissioner
· Jason Lynch, HRYL Treasurer
Meeting Topics
1. Sports Programs 

a. Reviewed Spring 2013 actuals and Spring 2014 budgets; approved expenditures over $5000 for Spring 2014 season
i. Spring Field Hockey – deferred to February meeting

ii. Spring Baseball – deferred to February meeting

iii. Flag Football 

1. Approved budget

2. No expenses over $5000 to be approved
iv. Rugby
1. Approved budget with addition of expense items for GHYF expense  reimbursement ($100) and grants/college scholarship (amount TBD in February meeting)

2. No expenses over $5000 to be approved
v. Spring Lacrosse
1. Approved budget with addition of expense item for GHYF expense  reimbursement ($100)

2. Approved following expenses over $5000:

a. NVYLL dues (League/Club Dues) $17,500

b. HHS turf field payment (Field Improvements) $10,000
c. Lacrosse balls and goal repair (Field Equipment) $7,000

d. SLHS turf field payment (Donation) $5,000

e. Coach apparel and supplies $5,000

f. Player uniforms and t-shirts $10,000

g. Spiritwear $5,000

b. Approved purchase of sea container
i. To be located at HMS

ii. To be used by HORFC, HOYB, HOYTB, HOYHB, HONFL, Civic Programs (Education – ANG Casino)
iii. Do not renew AAAA Storage lease
2. HOC Board Member Changes

a. Civic Program Director Mike Moore resigned; HOC Board will discuss replacement at February board meeting
b. Mark Hughes (HRYL Commissioner) was selected by the HRYL management committee to be the HRYL Sports League Director effective as of HOC February board meeting
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